
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     

Chairman       

Committee on Appropriations    

U.S. House of Representatives     

Washington, D.C. 20510  

   

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the 12th Street Drainage Project in fiscal year 2026.   

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City Park Redevelopment Authority, located 

at P.O. Box 22167, Houston, TX 77227.  

 

If appropriated, the funding would provide drainage updates from Ella Boulevard to Hempstead 

Highway via 12th Street as part of a program of planned stormwater projects that will reduce 

localized street flooding, and improve drainage flow into White Oak Bayou.  This is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would increase the area’s resiliency and reduce 

stormwater flooding and impacts of severe weather events, which have repeatedly flooded the 

area.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

Chapter 53 of Title 49 of the United States Code.  

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project. 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Lizzie Fletcher 

Member of Congress 

 


